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FROM THE DEAN’S DESK

The College of Education and Behavioral Science (COEBS) has
had an exciting and eventful Spring 2019 semester. We cele-
brated the accomplishments of our students and their achieve-
ments, had faculty and students working collaboratively in
scholarly work, demonstrated our commitment to the teaching
profession in Little Rock and at A-State, and have worked dili-
gently recruiting students into the university and college.

We celebrated the achievements of our students at the Convo-
cation of Scholars Annual Awards Banquet on April 8, 2019. Our
students are highlighted beginning on page three of this news-
letter. Special recognition is attributed to our Chancellor’s
Scholar Award recipient, Amy Andrea, an exercise science major
who graduated in December 2018. We also had two 4.0 schol-
ars, Kerri Cramer and Kennedy Haden. The awards program also
highlighted the College of Education and Behavioral Science
scholarship recipients. We are proud of the students and their
significant accomplishments. We also celebrated the achieve-
ments of our faculty. Dr. Sharon Davis from the Psychology and
Counseling Department received the COEBS Achievement
Award for Scholarship and Dr. Kristin Johnson from Psychology
and Counseling received the Achievement Award for Service.

Another noteworthy accomplishment was the presentations at
the Annual Create@State 2019 on April 15-17. Numerous
COEBS students orally presented or conducted poster sessions
of their research. The students were well prepared and in-
formed in their scholarship areas. We appreciate the students
and the faculty who served as mentors.

The A-State College of Education and Behavioral Science part-
nered with the Arkansas Department of Education and Gover-

nor Asa Hutchinson for Educator Commitment Signing Week
April 13-19, 2019 to promote and celebrate individuals com-
mitted to the teaching profession. On April 12, we took seven
students to the Little Rock Capitol rotunda to sign their commit-
ment to education certificates. Six of the seven students were A
-State students and one was a senior from Jonesboro High
School who was a student in the Teacher Cadet Program. The
students were Addison Cruse (MLED), Kennedy Capps (ELED),
Tiffany Taylor (ELED), Delaney Daniel (SPED), Le Kieu Mgo
“Q” (Music), Alecea Raymond (Math) and Taysia Johnson
(Teacher Cadet from Jonesboro High School). Shane Broadway
greeted and walked us to the rotunda. After the signing, the
students and faculty joined Dr. Chuck Welch, president of the
ASU System, for lunch at the ASU System office. On April 15 and
16 we had students from Introduction to Education classes sign-
ing their commitment certificate for the teaching profession
here at A-State. This was followed by several students and fac-
ulty eating lunch in the executive dining room where Dr. Kelly
Damphousse, A-State Chancellor, joined us. What a wonderful
week for educators in the state of Arkansas!

We continue to have outstanding students in programs and
degrees. Our faculty continue to meet the needs of today’s stu-
dents, working with them in classrooms and scholarship en-
deavors. | encourage you to visit our web site at AState.edu/
college/education/ to view our students’ accomplishments, the
work of our faculty, the activities of the college and our out-
standing programs.

Best Regards,

Mary Jane Bradley, Dean




PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMITTEES WORKSHOP

The Arkansas State University Education Renewal Zone recently sponsored Tim
Brown (left), a Solution Tree Associate’s presentation of “Professional Learning
Communities” workshop to area school administrators and teachers along with
faculty from Arkansas State University College of Education and Behavioral Sci-
ence. PLCs are a group of educators that meet regularly, share expertise and work
collaboratively to improve teaching skills and the academic performance of their
students. These teams operate under the assumption that the key to improved
learning for students is continuous, job-embedded learning for educators. More
than 130 teachers and administrators
were present to hear Brown provide
| anecdotal and research-based infor-
mation to guide them on their way to
working effectively in their respective
PLC teams. Each participant received a free copy of the guidebook for PLC's
by Solution Tree.

Right: Dr. Mary Jane Bradley, dean, College of Education and Behavioral Sci-
ence, Mr. Tim Brown, Ms. Jill Clogston, Director, Education Renewal Zone.

ARTful TEACHING CONFERENCE

Dr. Sue Anselm, the Mountain Home campus director and Sharla Felkins, TE instructor attended the 2019 ARTful
Teaching Conference, which brings together professors and pre-service teachers from Arkansas colleges and universi-
ties for two days of exploration and learning in the realm of arts integration. The instructors attended with four stu-
dents from the MLED and ELED program, and the Jonesboro campus brought several students to the conference as
well. The conference is held at the Winthrop Rockefeller Institute in Morrilton, and aims to introduce teachers to arts-
integration practices (the strategy of teaching subject area content in tandem with visual and performing arts modali-
ties) early on in their careers and to encourage faculty and administrators to make arts integration strategies a basic
part of their curriculum. The conference features presentations by arts education specialists from around the country
together with workshops led by professors and secondary teachers, honoring a tradition of idea sharing from returning
attendees.

Past conferences have focused on the perform-
ing arts, dance, the visual arts, music and artis-
tic transformation and adaptation. Featured
presenters have included former Arkansas
Teachers of the Year, educators from the
Teachers College at Columbia University (N.Y.),
and the Director of El Sistema Lehigh Valley
(Pa.). This year's conference theme was Student
Empowerment Through the Arts.

Left: Dr. Sue Anselm, Dr. Dixie Keyes, Sharla
Felkins




CONVOCATION OF SCHOLARS

The College of Education and Behavioral Science at Arkan-
sas State University recognized 27 outstanding graduating
students for 2018-19 on April 22 during a Convocation of
Scholars awards ceremony.

The Chancellor’s Scholar award for highest overall GPA
with the most credit hours in the college was presented to
Amy Andrea of Indian Creek, lllinois. Kerri Kramer of
Batesville and Haden Kennedy of Walnut Ridge received
the 4.0 Graduate Award for completing their degree pro-
grams with a perfect GPA also.

The departmental awards are presented during Convoca-
tion of Scholars to the graduate in each degree program
who has most excelled in scholarship, leadership and ser-
vice to the department. Those receiving awards and their
respective degree programs, by department:

Department of Educational Leadership, Curriculum and
Special Education:

Andrew Watson of Paragould, Doctor of Education (Ed.D.),
educational leadership; Russell Stokes of Jonesboro, Spe-
cialist in Education (Ed.S.)/superintendent, educational
leadership; Brooke Hall of Jonesboro, Ed.S./building prin-
cipal, educational leadership; Angela McKinnon of Mem-
phis, Master of Science in Education (MSE), special educa-
tion; Jennifer Soapes of Sheridan, MSE, gifted and talent-
ed; Traci Simpson of Jonesboro, Master of Science (MS),
college student personnel services; Tina Adams of Brook-

land, Bachelor of Science in Education (BSE), special edu-
cation.

Department of Health, Physical Education and Sport Sci-
ences:

Blair Matheny of Paragould, BSE, physical education; Kyle
Madden of Jonesboro, Bachelor of Science (BS), exercise
science; Kelby Nicholson of Grubbs, BS, health promotion;
Andrea Algarra of Terrassa, Spain, BS, sport management;
Brianna Sayer of Jonesboro, MS, exercise science; Brian
Cook of Americus, Ga., MS, sport administration; Kara
Taylor of Pocahontas, MSE, physical education.

Department of Psychology and Counseling:

Kiara Smith of Jonesboro, Ed.S., clinical mental health
counseling; Samantha Saldivar of Columbia, Mo., Ed.S.,
school psychology; Stephen Berry of Bono, MS, psycholog-
ical science; Kristyn Blek of Jonesboro, BS, psychology.

Department of Teacher Education:

Angela Barbaree of Hope, MSE, reading; Hsuan Chao of
Mission Viejo, Calif., MSE, early childhood education, Car-
rie Rossman of Jonesboro, Master of Arts in Teaching
(MAT), middle-level education; Erin Gately of Overland
Park, Kan., BSE, elementary education; Heather Castillow
of Rexburg, Idaho, MS, childhood services; and Lindsey
Hart of Cabot, BSE, middle-level education.




CONVOCATION OF SCHOLARS

Jennifer Soapes and Dr. Julie Milligan Dr. Ron Towery, Erin Gately, Dr. Diana
Williams and Dr. Nicole Covey




CONVOCATION OF SCHOLARS

Dr. Wayne Wilkerson and Stephen Berry Kyle Madden and Dr. Brian Church

Dixie Keyes



PRESENTATIONS

Christy Brinkley (right), director of the Office of Behavioral Research and Eval-
uation (OBRE) and Sheila Stowers, associate director, presented a poster,
"Increasing Social Support for New Parents: A Preliminary Look at One Pro-
gram’s Effectiveness," at the 32nd annual Research and Policy Conference on
Child, Adolescent and Young Adult Behavioral Health in Tampa. The poster is
based on a current evaluation of a parenting curriculum.

Daniel A. Parker, (left) assessment
coordinator, Professional Education
Programs, will present “Retrieval
Practice as Process in Self-Directed
Learning: New Philosophical Direc-
tions for Self-Directed Learning” at
the Adult Education Research Con-
ference in June in Buffalo, N.Y. His presentation advocates functional contex-
tualism as a research philosophy to synthesize cognitive science and adult
self-directed learning research, while exploring use cases for retrieval prac-
tice as a learning strategy.

Undergraduate students, Monica Pearcy (psychology)
and Lindsey Hall (pre-professional biology), (right)
were among 11 of the A-State students selected to
present at the fourth annual Louisiana State Universi-
ty-Shreveport Regional Student Scholars Forum in
March. Their project, Thunder and Enlightening:
Attendee Experiences at Thunder Over the Rock’s
Science Festival, showcased findings from a science
festival hosted by the Little Rock Air Force Base that
drew in more than 100,000 attendees. Monica and
Lindsey are mentored by Drs. Karen L. Yanowitz and
Amy R. Pearce, professors of psychology.

1 Dr. Rick Stripling, (left) associate professor of college student personnel ser-
| vices and executive director, student affairs project, was a co-presenter for the
Arkansas ACT Summit Conference recently in Beebe. In a discussion on strate-
gic enrollment management, Stripling covered key aspects of the enrollment
process. He emphasized strategies and initiatives for continuous quality im-
provement, especially with respect to graduate program admissions.




CREATE@STATE

Lindsey Hart, Olivia Peeler, Jennifer Reves and Annie Shaw, mid-
level Teacher Education students, presented scholarly presenta-
tions.

FNOINGS.
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College of Education and Behavioral Sciences students Katherine Shelton
and Garett Tedford won the graduate level poster presentation with their
poster presentation, “Effects of External Loading During Daily Living on
Anaerobic Performance: A Review.” Their faculty mentor was Eric Scuda-
more.
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Mid-level Teacher Education major Kylie Brickey presented a schol-
arly poster and won the best undergraduate poster for the College
of Education and Behavioral Science.

College of Education and Behavioral Sciences student Brianna
Sayer won the graduate level oral presentation. Her presen-
tation was titled “Effects of Foam Rolling for Delayed-Onset
Muscle Soreness on Military Performance and Perceived
Recovery,” and her faculty mentor was Veronika Prib-
yslavska. Also pictured, Eric Scudamore. 7



WELCOME

Ms. Savannah Cormier (right) joins the faculty of the Department of Psychology and Coun- = &
seling in August 2019 as an instructor of counseling. She is working toward completion of
her Ph.D. in counselor education and supervision at the University of Northern Colorado
and will transition into the position of assistant professor of counseling upon defense of
her dissertation. Savannah is a licensed professional counselor and registered play thera- £
pist. Her research interests include neuroscience in counseling, supervision and pedagogy, |
relational-cultural theory, multicultural issues in counseling, supervision and counselor
training. She received her M.S. in Counselor Education, Clinical Mental Health from the
University of Louisiana at Lafayette with an emphasis in Play Therapy.

Dr. Margaret Hance (left) joins the faculty of the Department of
Psychology and Counseling in August 2019 as assistant profes-
sor of psychology. Maggie received her Ph.D. in Experimental
Psychology from East Tennessee State University and her M.A. from Stephen F. Austin State
University. Her primary research interests focus on body image, social media, eating disor-
ders and help-seeking behaviors. She is also interested in online dating, experimental meth-
odology, behavioral mimicry, social exclusion and interpersonal communication. She will
teach and provide service to the B.S. Psychology and M.S. Psychological Science programs.

' Heidi Rigsbee (right) will begin working as an instructor in the
Department of Health, Physical Education and Sport Sciences in
|| the exercise science and health promotion programs in the fall

- of 2019. Rigsbee has previously worked for A-State as an ad-
junct and full-time temporary instructor. Before coming to A-State she served as the cor-
porate fitness center manager for Engines, Inc. and was also a personal fitness trainer with
Personal Training Plus. She continues to work on her own as a personal fitness trainer at
Push Fitness. Rigsbee earned two degrees from A-State, a Master of Science in Exercise
Science and a Bachelor of Science in Exercise Science. In addition, she has a Bachelor of
Science in Dietetics from the University of Northern Colorado and is an American College
of Sports Medicine certified exercise physiologist. She is married to Robby Gibson and they
have two boys, Ryder 9 and Gibson 5.

Mitch Mathis (below) is making a return to A-State after working in the Clear Creek (Houston, Texas) public schools for
the past five years. He worked at A-State from 2003-2014, serving as an instructor in the Physical Education program as
well as acting as the department advising coordinator. This time around he will once again
teach classes in the Physical Education and Sport Management programs. Mitch brings
additional public school experience to his role in the Department of Health, Physical Edu-
cation and Sport Sciences as he has taught and coached at Wynne and Westside. In addi-
tion to those experiences, Mitch has served as the director for Arkansas Juniors Volleyball
and was the founder of the Northeast Arkansas Umpires Association where he coordinat-
ed training, certification and assigned games for 45+ baseball officials and 17 high school
baseball programs in Northeast Arkansas. Mitch earned both of his degrees at Arkansas
State University. He obtained the Master of Science in Sports Management and Admin-
istration in 1994 and the Bachelor of Science in Education: Physical Education/Health in
1992.




Two members of the College of Education and Be-
havioral Science were among the Distinguished Per-
formance Award Winners at the Distinguished Per-
formance Awards and Service Recognition ceremo-
ny on Tuesday, May 14 in the Reng Student Union
Auditorium. Ms. Robyn Klerk, administrative assis-
tant in the Department of Psychology and Counsel-
ing was named Rookie of the Year and Mr. Larry
Vinson, building administrator in the Department of
Health, Physical Education and Sport Science was

named the STAR (Service, Teamwork, Attitude, Reli- =

ability) Award Winner. Nominees for these awards

2019 DISTINGUISHED PERFORMANCE AWARD WINNERS

are individuals who exemplify professionalism and dedication to excellence in service, and perform above the standard
to improve programs at A-State. The Distinguished Performance Awards program was initiated in 1994 to recognize
outstanding job performance and long-time service by the university’s non-faculty employees.

MILESTONES AND FAREWELLS

Dr. Steve Bounds, professor of educational leadership,
retired, 11 years.

Dr. Gregory Meeks, associate professor of teacher educa-
tion, retired, 15 years.

Ms. Sherry L. Reece, Department of Health, Physical Edu-
cation and Sport Sciences, retired, 16 years.

Ms. Joyce Mann, Center For Excellence In Education, re-
tired, 15 years.

Dr. Joanna Grymes and Dr. Mark Mclunkin, Teacher Edu-
cation, 30 years of service.

Dr. Diana Williams, Teacher Education, 20 years of ser-
vice.

Dr. David LaVetter, Health, Physical Education and Sport
Science, 15 years of service.

CLINICAL MENTAL HEALTH COUNSELING ACCREDITATION REVIEW

Great news! The Clinical Mental Health
Counseling program met 269 out of 272
CACREP Standards during the recent ac-
creditation review of their program. The
Department of Psychology and Counsel-
ing looks forward to the formal response
from CACREP following their July 2019
Board meeting. Congratulations to (from
left to right) Drs. Blake Sandusky, Stepha-
nie Gotay, Lacy Overley, Asher Pimpleton-
Gray and Sharon Davis.
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KAPPA DELTA PI

What do Albert Einstein, John Dewey,
Margaret Mead and Erin Gately-
Sweat have in common? They are all
members of Kappa Delta Pi! Erin is
the KDP Past President and a recent |
graduate.

The International Honor Society in
Education, KAPPA DELTA PI, Eta Chap-
ter, enjoyed the Spring Initiation Cer-
emony May 1, 2019 in the Cooper
Alumni Center, Arkansas State Uni-
versity. Twenty-eight new inductees
from the College of Education and
Behavioral Science met the requirements and accepted the invitation to join this prestigious education society, whose
local chapter was established in 1951. The Educators Make the Difference Award was presented to Ms. Chelsea Nel-
son, Annie Camp Junior High, Jonesboro Public Schools for her service initiative Annie Camp Care Service. This project
was designed to alleviate the burden so many students face who are in confidential need of self-care hygiene prod-
ucts, laundry service, food, clothing and more, including use of a donated washing machine and dryer.

The featured guest speaker was Randi House, 2018 Arkansas Teacher of the Year. Dr. Audrey Bowser, Director Profes-
sional Education Programs, presented the Lillian Barton Scholarship to senior member, Kerri Kramer, Elementary Edu-
cation major. New officers include: Kennedy Capps, President; Emery Steele, Vice President; Megan Adams, Member-
ship Chair; Erin Rezanka, Secretary; Kelsey Plunkett, Media/Communication; Advocacy Chair, Sidney Sweat. Co-
Counselors are Ms. Sandra Hawkins and Dr. Nicole Covey.

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMUNITIES

Educational leaders from various Arkansas State University campuses participated in the state-wide Professional Learn-
ing Communities at Work in Higher Education Conference on the University of Arkansas, Little Rock campus on Febru-
ary 15. At this meeting, over 120 participants were asked to brainstorm the essential elements and characteristics that
students—both prospective teachers and administrators—should experience and learn as a result of their higher edu-
cation preparation programs. Dr. Robert Eaker, author and noted speaker/trainer, in addition to the Arkansas Depart-
ment of Education, guided the day’s learning sessions.

r Participating in the conference were Dr. Mary
_— Jane Bradley, dean of the College of Education
' and Behavioral Science; Dr. Ron Towery, interim

chair of Teacher Education; Dr. Joan Henley, chair
of Educational Leadership, Curriculum and Special
Education; Dr. Nicole Covey, Dr. Annette Hux, Dr.
] Jackie McBride, Dr. Joe Nichols, Dr. Tonya Phillip-
pino, Dr. Alicia Shaw, Dr. Rob Williams, and edu-
cation curriculum leaders, Mrs. Cindy Nichols and
Ms. Sandra Hawkins.
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CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Dr. Stephanie Gotay, (right) assistant professor of counsel-
ing. Stephanie successfully defended her dissertation; “Mothers of Adult Chil-
dren Who Have Down Syndrome: Understanding the Meaning of Religion and
Spirituality in Perception, Hope and Coping,” on March 20, 2019. Her defense
completes the requirements of the Ed.D. in Counseling from the University of s
Memphis. Stephanie holds the Certified Rehabilitation Counselor, the National '
Certified Counselor and the Arkansas Qualified Mental Retardation Profession-
al credentials. Stephanie, who has been teaching and providing service to the
Clinical Mental Health Counseling Pro-
gram as an instructor, also received the
Outstanding Graduate Faculty Mentor
Award from the Graduate Student
Council for the academic year 2018-19.

Congratulations Dr. Julie Smith (left). |
Julie is an assistant professor of counsel-
ing in the A-State Online School Coun-
seling program. She successfully defend-
ed her doctoral dissertation, “The Lived Experience of Nationally Certified Coun-
selors Who Attended an Eight-Day Native American Cultural Immersion Insti-
tute,” and now holds the Ph.D. in Counselor Education and Supervision from
North Dakota State University. Julie teaches in, and provides service to the
A-State Online School Counseling program.

A group of senior mid-level stu-
dents were awarded Creative Com-
mons Community Impact team me-
dallions for their year-long service
in the TRIAD Makerspace project, a
partnership with a local STEAM
school. Right: Jennifer Reves, Kama-
yka Fry, Allison Hyde, Becca Bara-
jas, Allison Rogers, Olivia Peeler,
Rachel Crabtree and Lindsey Hart.

Congratulations te ASU Beebe!

Ten teacher candidates were Wred before

Internships even ended!
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SIGNING DAY AT THE CAPITOL

Signing Day at the Capitol kicked off the governor’s initiative of the first ever
state-wide Educator Commitment Signing Day in Little Rock in April. Dr. Mary
Jane Bradley, Dr. Lance Bryant and Dr. Ron Towery, along with other faculty
from the College of Education and Behavioral Science travelled to Little Rock and
participated in the Signing Day with the governor and Arkansas Department of
Education. This is a great event that will con-

tinue into the future and an excellent way to
tell the story of our profession and the impact
we have on the future!

Wolves up! Ms. Jill Clogston, Governor Asa On the steps of the Capitol
Hutchinson, Dr. Mary Jane Bradley

SIGNING DAY AT A-STATE




SIGNING DAY AT A-STATE
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READING WITH THE STARS

The Education Renewal Zone sponsored s

the third annual Reading with the Stars at
the Jonesboro Pre-K North School. This is
in conjunction with the Arkansas Depart-
ment of Education’s Reading Initiative for
Student Excellence (RISE) which was start-

ed several years ago via Governor [f

Hutchinson with a goal to promote a cul-
ture of reading. The ERZ sponsors this
program of Reading with the Stars in part-
nership with the Craighead County Jones-
boro Public Library. “Star” readers were
A-State Chancellor, Kelly Damphousse;
Amanda Hanson, KAIT 8; Christie
Matthews, Jonesboro Radio Group per-
sonality; Stacy Smith, assistant commis-
sioner at the Arkansas Department of Ed-
ucation; and Dr. LaToshia Wood, reading
professor at A-State.

- F

ERZ Director Jill Clogston, Howl, Amanda Hanson and Scarlett with preschoolers.
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ADMINISTRATIVE PROFESSIONAL DAY

Ms. Pam Mangrum and Ms. Darlene Etter
were honored at the Administrative Profes- §
sional Luncheon at St. Bernards auditorium,
featuring guest speaker Carmen Portillo, pro-
fessional chocolatier. Clockwise from left:
Ms. Darlene Etter, Ms. Pam Mangrum, Dr.
Beverly Gilbert, Dr. Ron Towery, Ms. Sandra
Hawkins and Dr. Joanna Grymes. Also
attending were Ms. Prathima Appaji, Ms.
Robyn Klerk, Dr. Joan Henley, Ms. Reeca Gib-
son, Ms. Jill Clogston, Dr. Audrey Bowser and
Dr. Mary Jane Bradley.

KAPPA DELTA PI

Kappa Delta Pi, the International Honor Society in Educa- the banquet. Pictured below from left: Ms. House, Dr. Ron
tion Spring Invitation Ceremony was held on May 1, 2019. Towery, Dr. Sandra Hawkins, Dr. Mary Jane Bradley, Dr.
Randi House, teacher of the year was the special guest for Nicole Covey, Dr. Audrey Bowser.

KAPPA DELTA PI

An International Honor Society in Education
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“STEAM AND BEYOND” EXPO

The purpose of the A-State P-20 Educational Innovation
Center's Spring 2019 "STEAM and Beyond" expo was to
offer a forum for schools, teachers and students to show-
case real-world projects, designs, STEAM products, and
arts-based performances or artifacts. The expo showcased
many of our area schools STEAM (Science, Technology,
Engineering, Arts and Mathematics) education advance-
ments! This provided an opportunity for schools to ob-
serve and explore such projects and designs in order to
return home and facilitate similar events for their respec-
tive learners. This expo also involved preservice teachers
in all content areas to observe the authentic learning
events happening in area schools. STEAM and Beyond
brings the P-20 community partners together to learn
from one another, grow partnerships, and support P-12
and college students to better enable them to be success-
ful in all their academic endeavors. This expo was coordi-
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THANK VOU
SPONSORS

Left: Mid-level juniors helped
facilitate the P-20 Education
Innovation Center’s “STEAM
and Beyond” expo on May 2.
They served as ushers and
announcers during the event.
Picture: Hannah Cunningham,
Karley DuBar, Dr. Dixie Keyes,
. Kylie Brickey and LeRay Kious.

nated by Dr.|
Dixie Keyes, Dr. '
Ruth Owens|
and Dr. Gina|
Hogue, along
with  Ms. il
Clogston, direc-
tor of the Edu-
cation Renewal
Zone. We had a
number of schools participate to share their STEAM pro-
grams in their respective schools. Among those were a
robotics team from Manila; Gosnell with laser 3D printing;
A-State students shared their research and Dr. Dam-
phousse participated in the day by being interviewed on a
podcast for a student with the Delta School in Wilson.

Above: Dr. Damphousse part‘icpates in a podcast

Below: 3D Laser Machine




MISSION STATEMENT

The Mission of the College of Education and Behavioral Science is to generate and disseminate knowledge through
teaching, research and service; and to apply that knowledge to improve education and the quality of life for all individ-
uals in a pluralistic and democratic society. We accomplish this within student-centered, intellectually challenging en-
vironments with faculty and staff dedicated to excellence. We in the College of Education and Behavioral Science
would like to sincerely thank each and every alumnus and friend who recently made financial gifts. If you would like to
be a part of the exciting things that are happening in the college, you can do so by making a donation. The donations
are tax-deductible and provide important support for college-wide initiatives and faculty development. If you would
like to help us fulfill our missions, please send your donation to: ASU Foundation, Inc., P.O. Box 1990, State University,
AR, 72467. In the memo line indicate the account name for donation. Please include your name, address, phone and
email address. Do you work for a matching gift company? If so, please enclose a completed Matching Gift form from
your company along with your gift.

If you are aware of grant opportunities in which the College of Education and Behavioral Science might become en-
gaged, please let us know in the Dean’s Office by calling 870-972-3057.

CONTACT INFORMATION

Web site: Astate.edu/Education

Mailing address: P.O. Box 940, State University, AR 72467-0940
Dean: Dr. Mary Jane Bradley
Associate Dean: Dr. Lance G. Bryant

Department of Educational Leadership, Curriculum and Special Education, Center for Excellence in Education Chair: Dr.
Joan Henley Phone: (870) 972-3062, (870) 972-3943

Department of Health, Physical Education and Sport Science Chair: Dr. Paul Finnicum Phone: (870) 972-3066
Department of Psychology and Counseling Chair: Dr. Kris Biondolillo Phone: (870) 972-3064

Department of Teacher Education Interim Chair: Dr. Ron Towery Phone: (870) 972-3059

Childhood Services Director: Mrs. Jo Ann Nalley Phone: (870) 972-3055

Professional Education Programs Director: Dr. Audrey Bowser Phone: (870) 972-2099

Education Renewal Zone Director: Ms. Jill Clogston Phone: (870) 972-2049

Education Matters is the Official Newsletter of the College of Education and Behavioral Science at Arkansas State Uni-
versity and is published biannually (Spring and Fall). If you would like to be notified when a new edition is available,
please call 870-972-3057 and we will add your name to our email mailing list. Email addresses will be used only for that

purpose.




